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Edwin Pratt Memorial Park Concept 
The temporary sign for the Edwin Pratt Memorial Park 
was installed this week following a cross-departmental 
effort to remove blackberries and mow the property! 
Staff are working with a consultant to perform some 
preliminary public outreach and develop a high-level 
conceptual design for the property as well as a site 
survey. 
 
Westminster Park Concept 
The temporary sign for Westminster Park was also 
installed this week, and we have executed a contract 
for demolition, which is scheduled for June. Site 
assessment and conceptual design efforts will occur 
after demolition. 
 
Shoreline Pool Demolition & Shoreline Park Pavilion 
All pool assets have been auctioned and staff are planning for demolition, which will likely occur 
in September. We are partnering with Shoreline Fire to 
provide them with a fire training opportunity at the 
pool before it is demolished. 
 
Shoreline was also successful in receiving a State 
Department of Commerce grant to fund the 
construction of a Pavilion on the site of the Shoreline 
Pool. We are exploring design options to potentially 
include portions of the Shoreline Pool building in the 
Pavilion versus purchasing a prefab pavilion on the 
KCDA contract. We are also working with Shoreline 
School District to update the Joint Use Agreement.  
 
Park Restroom Rehabs 
The State Department of Commerce also awarded the City a grant to rehab several of our aging 
restrooms. City staff have developed a cost-effective program for this work and have been 
refurbishing park restrooms over the past few years. This grant completes the remaining eight 
restrooms in our system. 
 
All surfaces and finishes will be refurbished and epoxy coated, along with the addition of new 
partitions and restroom accessories. This work will be done over the coming summer months 
and portable restrooms and sanitation will be provided. Please see attachment for locations. 
 
Richmond Highlands Recreation Center Roof, Fire Suppression System and Multi-Sport Court 
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Another State Department of Commerce Grant is providing funding to help support the 
replacement of the Richmond Highlands Recreation Center roof and install a fire suppression 
system.  
 
The Recreation Center was built in 1911, last received a major renovation in 2001, and provides 
6,650 square feet of recreation program space. The roof has outlived its useful life, and the 
building does not have a fire sprinkler system.  
 
The project is estimated to start on June 1, 2021 and end on September 7, 2021 and will extend 
the life of the building and make it a safer program space for program participants and visitors. 
Programing will shift from this facility to the Richmond Beach Artist Studio Cottage, which was 
recently renovated for the summer. 
 
Another State Grant is providing funding to install a Modular Outdoor Sport Court that provides 
a portable multi-sport court, hoop and ball containment/fencing system. The court tiles are 
made from recycled plastic. It will first be installed at the Recreation Center parking lot and can 
be moved around the City as program opportunities arise. It is scheduled to be in place and in 
use by June 15. 
 
Kruckeberg Caretaker Cottage Demolition 
The former carriage house/cottage is in the process of being hand deconstructed so as not to 
impact the living exhibits or the visitor experience. Estimated completion is September. The site 
will be prepared for a future plaza and restroom consistent with the master plan. 
 
Innis Arden Reserve Gate 
Park staff cleared vegetation to make way for a security gate keeping unwanted visitors out of 
the reserve after dark. 
 
Highland Plaza Demo and Paving 
Jerseys moved to their new location in Shoreline at the end of 
March, and staff are actively preparing for demolition of the building 
and installation of additional parking. Demolition is scheduled for 
June and paving is scheduled for July. The Fire Department has also 
taken the opportunity to use this building for fire training purposes 
over the last month. 
 
 


